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INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM’S CONSENT  

June 5, 2024  

Ontario Securities Commission 
British Columbia Securities Commission 
Alberta Securities Commission 
Financial and Consumer Affairs Authority of Saskatchewan  
Manitoba Securities Commission 
Autorité des Marchés Financiers 
New Brunswick Financial and Consumer Services Commission 
Nova Scotia Securities Commission 
Office of the Superintendent of Securities, Prince Edward Island 
Securities NL, Government of Newfoundland and Labrador 
Government of the Northwest Territories, Office of the Superintendent of Securities 
Government of Yukon, Office of the Superintendent of Securities 
Government of Nunavut, Office of the Superintendent of Securities  

Dear Sirs/Mesdames:   

We refer to the short form base shelf prospectus dated June 5, 2024 (the “Prospectus”) of 
Trulieve Cannabis Corp. (the “Company”). We consent to being named and to the use, through 
incorporate by reference, in the Prospectus, of our report dated February 29, 2024 with respect to 
our audits of the consolidated financial statements of the Company as of December 31, 2023 and 
2022 and for each of the three years in the period ended December 31, 2023 and our report dated 
February 29, 2024 with respect to our audit of internal control over financial reporting of the 
Company as of December 31, 2023.   

We report that we have read the Prospectus and all information therein and have no reason to 
believe that there are any misrepresentations in the information contained therein that are derived 
from the financial statements upon which we have reported or that are within our knowledge as a 
results of our audit of such financial statements. We have complied with auditing standards 
generally accepted in the United States of America for an auditor’s consent to the use of a report 
of the auditor included in an offering document, which does not constitute an audit or review of 
the prospectus.   

We were dismissed as auditors on March 25, 2024 and, accordingly, we have not performed any 
audit or review procedures with respect to any financial statements appearing in such Prospectus 
for the periods after the date of our dismissal.   

 Our report on the effectiveness of internal control over financial reporting expressed an adverse 
opinion because of the existence of material weaknesses.   

Marcum LLP 
West Palm Beach, FL  


